Waterfront Heights Association, Inc.
April 2022 Newsletter
This year’s annual meeting will be held on May 15, 2022, at 4pm in the Patriots Park Lodge located at 124 Lake St. Coventry CT 06238.
2022 Annual Meeting Covid Safety Protocols
It is important to the board that members have the opportunity to participate in the Annual Meeting. To maximize the safety of all attendees at the 2022 Annual Meeting, the following safety practices will be adhered to:
•	All State, Local and CDC Guidelines and Regulations in place at the time of the meeting will be adhered to. 
· All unvaccinated attendees will be required to wear a mask and maintain the recommended six feet for social distancing while inside the building.
The board values all member's input and participation. We thank you in advance for your cooperation, patience and understanding during these still challenging times. We continue to do our best to serve you and provide an avenue for everyone's voice to be heard.
Items on this year’s agenda include but are not limited to:
2022 – 2023 Budget
Increase in annual taxes
Continuation of the road turnover project
Road assessment fee
Election of Board Members
Any other new business

From the President
Welcome to all existing and new members. We, as volunteers on the board, appreciate any feedback or help that any members would like to provide to improve our association. Please do not hesitate to contact anyone of us and we hope that we all can work together to improve upon our association. Thank you!
The Association needs help from its members. We need a Secretary. If you are interested in this position, please attend the annual meeting on May 15th. If we are unable to fill this position, we will be forced to hire outside the association for the Secretary.
The Board would like to bring the Association together, so we are planning a picnic at the beach for this summer. If you would like to attend or would like to donate towards it, please contact one of the board members. This picnic will be funded solely by donations.
Association Taxes and Road Assessment Fee
Anyone that has not paid their taxes and road assessment that were due on July 1, 2021, needs to bring their account current before June 1, 2022, or a lien will be placed on the property. You may bring your payment to the annual meeting.
Beach
Welcome to spring!!  I am looking forward to another year of fun and relaxation at our beach park. Our annual beach clean-up will be on May 7th at 10 am (rain date will be May 14th). Our goals will be to clean the grassy areas of all the fallen branches and sticks from this past winter, rake out the horseshoe pits, and to remove the grass growing in the sandy area of the beach using a rototiller. If a member has a rototiller that can be used that day, please contact Don 860-742-9970 it would be appreciated, otherwise we will need to rent one. We will rent a small tractor to help with removal of brush and debris.
A reminder to present mooring holders to email or send copies of your boat registrations, liability insurance, and $100 before you moor your boat. We will need to receive this no later than the day before the annual associating meeting. If we do not receive your paperwork your spot will go to someone on our waitlist. People who may be interested in securing any mooring spot(s) that become available are asked to send paperwork also. Spots are allotted after the conclusion of our annual meeting per our bylaws.
Please stay safe and be respectful to one another.
Road Turnover/Road Maintenance

Potholes will be filled April/May by volunteers or road repair companies if we do not have enough volunteers.

Due to the damage done by the snow plows our gravel roads need more repair than just pothole filling. Ray is in the process of getting quotes to repair the gravel roads. 

Donna has been in contact with Andrew Bushnell to facilitate the road survey and corrected easements required by the town of Coventry. 

Ray and Chad have given the easements to property owners, and we are waiting for them to be signed and returned. 

The board has discussed both the current turnover project and Brookline Road and has decided it is best to complete one project before starting another. 

Important Dates to Remember

Annual Beach Cleanup Day – Saturday May 7, 2022, rain date May 14, 2022
Annual Meeting - Sunday May 15, 2022, at 4pm in the Patriots Park Lodge
Association Tax Payments are due on July 1, 2022.

Board Members:
President: Chad Greiner, ChadGreiner@aol.com, 860-917-9786
Beach Chairman: Don Badstuebner, dbots323@sbcglobal.net,  860-742-9970
Mike Oakes, M.W.Oakes@sbc.net, 860-558-0729
Treasurer: Donna Livingston,donnalivingston77@gmail.com, 860-247-8403
Tax Collector: Melissa Grenier, Ms.MelissaG612@gmail.com, 860-268-3026
Vice President: Michael Braddock. Mikeb@ctmattress.com, 860-416-3122
Road Chairman: Raymond Gagne, RayGagne@att.net, 860-978-5563
Secretary: Rebekah Harding, rharding8125@sbcglobal.net,  860 882-2862
Tim Zuzel, tzuzel@yahoo.com, 860-383-6489
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